
D 
ear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

A GREAT START TO TERM 4 

We have had a very successful and enjoyable opening of the upgraded site. Students and 
staff have settled in very quickly and are hard at work to end 2020 on a high note. I 
would like to congratulate the students for their exemplary behaviour and efforts this 
week. I would also like to thank the students, staff and community for their patience and 
resilience during the many challenges we have worked through together this year 
‘Success Through Community’. 

In later newsletters this term, we plan to have showcases to let you see how learning is 
happening for all students this term. 

Have a look at the photos later in the newsletter, of the school and its features and the 
students at work. 

SCHOOL PHOTO PAYMENTS 

School photos will be taken next Tuesday, 20 and Wednesday, 21 October. No payments 
are required until after the photos are taken.  

All payments will be made on line using credit cards or PayPal. You will be able to select 
the photos that you would like to purchase which, once processed, will be delivered to 
your home. On photo day your child will bring home a sheet with instructions to reg-
ister and codes to access their photos. 

SELECTIVE HIGH 2022 (FOR STUDENTS IN YEAR 5 THIS YEAR) 

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2022 will be accepted from 
Tuesday 13 October 2020 to Monday 16 November 2020.   

Parents should notify the school of their intention to apply using the form sent home at 
the end of Term 3. 

Parents must apply online at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-
schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7  

All applicants are required to sit the Selective High School Placement Test to be held on 
Thursday 11 March 2021.   

PSSA 

Just a reminder PSSA is cancelled for the remainder of the year. 
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DROP OFF  

School drop off has been operating very efficiently and safely in the morning. From next week our slight flexibility 
around arrival time will cease and children will be marked late for school if they are not in class straight after the 
9:15am bell. 

CHANGES TO PICK-UP 

Friday, 16 October will be our last day of early, staggered dismissal. We have been monitoring student pick-up dur-
ing Week 1 and it has been having little, to no effect on physical distancing outside the school gate and causing fur-
ther safety concerns for our students. 

Additionally, we believe the extra teaching and learning time in class will be of benefit to the students of SPS. 

FROM MONDAY 19 OCTOBER AT 3:10PM 

Students in Years 3-6 will be: 

• dismissed from their classrooms and exit the school 

• please arrange a designated meeting point outside the school with your child if you wish to meet them 

• Students who walk home will continue to do so as normal 

Students in Year K-2 will be: 

• dismissed from the ‘pop-up’ shade area (under the green shade sails) 

• one parent/carer will be able to enter the school through Gate 8 

• collect your child/ren from this area, 

• immediately exit through Gate 9 

• parents must follow physical distancing protocols 

• parents should line up at Gate 8, whilst maintaining physical distancing, prior to 3:10pm.  

Family and Sibling Organisation 

If you wish for your K-2 child to be collected by an older sibling please explain this carefully to both children and 
provide a note of these arrangements to the younger child’s teacher.  

Parking 

Parents and carers should note that it is illegal to leave your car unattended in the ‘kiss and drop’ zone. I encourage 
parents and carers to find a legal parking spot and walk to collect their child/ren.  

Staff will only be on duty at exit gates to monitor students leaving the school. 
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https://unsw.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_8G6IesTYKXcAymV 
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Please follow the road rules. An explanation of the road signs 

and the penalties for offences are included to the left. 

 

Please move forward as far as possible at the kiss and drop. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS 

IDENTIFICATION  

Occasionally there is a need for parents to collect their children early from school which requires the office staff to 
check parents identity.  As a matter of course please ensure you have photo ID e.g. Driver's Licence with you when 
you visit the office. 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 

We are now accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2021.  If you need an enrolment form please come in to the 

school office and pick one up or download one from the school website. 

If you know of anyone that has a child that is due to start Kindergarten next year, please refer them to the school of-

fice. 

If you have a completed form please drop it in to the school office with your child’s birth certificate, immunisation 

history statement and 1 x proof of address. 

LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property basket is now located outside the new canteen building. 
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Due to COVID children can not use 

the school bubblers. 

As the weather is now warming up 

please ensure that you supply your 

child with a drink bottle.  
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